
 

Chuck & Ginny Hampton 

 
Chuck and Ginny were both born and 

raised in Kansas.   On June 2, 1984, the 

Hamptons were married in their home, 

with their 4 children from previous 

marriages, as their attendants.  Their 

family has now grown to twelve 

grandchildren and two great-

grandchildren on the way. 

 

Chuck worked 45 years in the Bolt, Nut 

and Screw Industry, most of those years 

as a Procurement Officer.  Ginny was a hairstylist for 25 years and then worked as a secretary 

for the remaining years, until retirement in 2012 

 

Their walk with the Lord began early in their life.  Chuck was saved at the age of 8, after going 

forward at a Billy Graham movie at Cadmus, KS.   Ginny was saved at the age of 14 in West 

Mineral KS.   After their marriage, this blended family started attending the Nazarene Church at 

Osawatomie, KS in 1988.  They both have been sanctified by their Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  

Chuck attended the District Assembly at College Church in Olathe, KS.  There he attended a 

seminar on Work and Witness trips. Immediately, he knew this was his calling. In the year 2000, 

he had the opportunity to go on his first Work and Witness trip to Venezuela and work at a 

Nazarene Church Camp.  He has been to Venezuela, a second time, two trips to Peru, one to 

Argentina, one to Dominican Republic, and one to Ecuador in 2014.  Ginny also went on the 

second trip with Chuck, to Venezuela and as well to the Dominican Republic.  Chuck went on a 

Work and Witness trip at Indianapolis, IN. (One Heart Many Hands).  Chuck and Ginny had both 

worked following two major tornados, one in Joplin, MO, working on a victim’s house and the 

other at Moore, OK, working the food line, clothes closet and the food pantry.  Several times, 

the Hampton’s have gone to Shell Knob, MO. working at Camp Table Rock.  

 

Chuck has served on the church board at both the Osawatomie Church of the Nazarene and the 

Garnett Church of the Nazarene.  He served on Mid-America Nutrition Program (Meals on 

Wheels) board of directors for four years. When they attended the Nazarene Church in 

Osawatomie, Ginny represented the church as a missions delegate at District Assembly, taught 

the teen Sunday School class, played the organ in worship and was on the Church Board. Now, 

as members of the Nazarene Church in Garnett KS for the past 16 years, she served as a board 

member for NMI, taught Sunday school for College and Career age and Women’s Groups. 

  

In 2013, they joined ROAM and worked at Arrowhead Nazarene Church Camp at Cleburne, TX in 

March 2014 and plan to work at Pinecrest Nazarene Church Camp at Fredericktown, MO, in 

September 2014.   

 

The Hampton’s love the Lord and love working at projects where many may give their lives to 

the Lord.  They feel it would be a great opportunity to serve as a board member for ROAM. 


